February 8, 2011

Supervisor Mike Roberts called the monthly board meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall on Tuesday, February 8, 2011.  

Board members present were Mike Roberts and Denny Richardson.  Town officials Tina Bee and Maureen Manore were present.  Brad Anderson arrived at 7:50.
Citizen attendees were Donna Gates, Jeannie Reinhardt and Carl Morsbach.

The minutes from the January 18th meeting were read.  Denny Richardson made a motion to accept the minutes as read and Mike Roberts seconded, the motion carried. 

Treasurer’s report for January was read.  The ending balance was $142,031.60.  Mike Roberts made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report and Denny Richardson seconded.  The motion carried.

Citizens Concerns

Tina Bee reported that Jesse Haas had complained to Brad Anderson about tax collection and the Treasurer.  The Treasurer could not remedy the problem which was caused by a late payment from the mortgage company. 

Randy Kallstrom spoke to Denny Richardson about closing Kallstrom Road.

Maureen Manore said that there was a dip on Boyd Spring Road that needed a hazard sign.

Road Update

The County winged out some of the worst snow banks.

The amount received from the Wisconsin Disaster Fund for the damages incurred during the floods of August 13, 2009, was less than was expected, $15,678.79 instead of $23,249.91.  The Board asked the Clerk to find out the reason for the difference. 

Discuss Liquor License Requirements

The Clerk handed out information for the Board to review concerning Class B retailers licenses.  The Town is eligible for one reserve license for a Class B intoxicating liquor license.  The initial license will cost $10,000.00 plus what the Board sets as a fee.  

Discuss Solicitation Restrictions

Mike Roberts researched this topic and said that the proper title for this Ordinance or policy would be Transient Merchant License.  The Board examined the sample ordinance but decided that at this time the problem is not pressing and enforcement would be a problem.  

Discuss/Appoint County Plan Commission Member

The Chairman received a letter from the County Law Enforcement Agency asking for nominations to the County’s Plan Commission to help develop a Comprehensive Plan for the County.  The Board decided to submit two names and let the County decide.  The names of Mike Roberts and Maureen Manore were submitted.

Clerk/Treasurer Audit

The Town Board audited the financial records of the Clerk and Treasurer and were satisfied with the result.

The bills were paid.  

The next regular board meeting was set for March 8, 2011, 7:30 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall.  The meeting agenda will cover: Town Board Minutes, Financial Report, Citizens Concerns, Road Reports.

Mike Roberts made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Denny Richardson seconded.  The motion carried.

Time 8:45 p.m.

Maureen Manore, Clerk
